
From: Gary Grant  
Sent: 03 October 2022 10:22 
To: Licensing HF: H&F  
Subject: RE: Chelsea Lodge Review - further submission by licence holder 
 
Dear Licensing 
  
I’m sorry for the late service of the attached acoustic report from RBA Acoustics but I have only 
received it today. Please accept this document as further evidence relied on by the licence holder. It 
summarises noise monitoring carried out at the premises when it was closed on Friday nights 
between 8 July -12 August 2020 and concludes that compared to nights when Chelsea Lodge was 
open “there was no consistent additional noise due to venue operations”. 
 
Given the importance of this evidence I thought it right the licensing sub-committee had the benefit 
of considering it. 
  

GARY GRANT 
Barrister 
 


